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BY MRS. MATANKY

Morah Steinfeld and Morah Atlas’s class is pleased to 
announce that last week they finished their green Kriah 
books with AC@Home. We’re so excited because now 
we can tell you what was in the special  bags that the 
Moros had brought to Morah Shapiro’s girls and now 
brought to Morah Steinfeld and Morah Atlas’s class so 
that the girls could each have their own “Green Party” 
at home. In the green bag each girl got a roll of green 
streamers, green Laffy Taffy, a green lollipop and 
a green Smiley super ball. Here’s the poem that the 
Moros wrote to them:                                               

To our dear Yiladot,
We have finished our
Sefer Kriah HaYarok,
and we promise you that
this package is no joke.
We’re giving you green streamers
so you’ll be able to decorate,
and green candy and a ball
to help you celebrate.
Unfortunately, we’ve had to learn
from a distance,
but Baruch Hashem, from your parents
we’ve had assistance.
We wish we could
be with you,
and help make
a big hullabaloo.
But for now, we your teachers,
would all like to shout out loud,
KITTAH ALEPH
WE ARE SO PROUD!!!
Love,
Morah Shapiro, Morah Steinfeld, Morah Atlas
Morah Aronin and Morah Matanky

Mazel Tov to all the First Grade girls because not only 
have you finished your green Kriah books but  you have 
also learned how to beautifully read many Tefilos while 
learning in AC@Home; Some you have already put into 
your davening and some you will be putting in soon. 
We are so happy that we were able to continue to read 
with you every day even during AC@Home and thank 
your parents for helping to make that possible. We are 
so proud of everything that you have accomplished this 
year in First Grade. Have a great summer and don’t forget 
to keep practicing your Kriah!       

1st Grade News

ABOVE AND BEYOND - SUNDAY, JUNE 14
ZOOM INFORMATION:

https://zoom.us/j/99833381432

Meeting ID: 998 3338 1432 - Password: 4600
312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
Meeting ID: 998 3338 1432



BY MRS. EIMERMAN

BY MRS. SHECHTER

Sometimes we feel as if the Internet has a mind of its own. The 5th grade girls triumphed over the challenges 
of poor Internet connections, uncooperative devices, and slow lagging audio. Virtual learning was not going to 
keep them from completing the task they set out to accomplish almost one year ago. They were each part of a 
team, assigned to read multiple books from a list of 25 titles, memorize the book titles with matching authors and 
participate in the Battle of the Books.

The kindergarten children enjoyed a special day 
celebrating their amazing accomplishments this 
year. They enjoyed receiving adorable bears 
and candy delivered by their teachers. They also 
participated in a Zoom chat hosted by Morah 
Shoshana with their peers, teachers, and family.  
Everyone enjoyed a beautiful kindergarten video 
montage and driving through the parking lot of 
Arie Crown to say hi to the teachers. Mazel Tov 
Boys and Girls! We are so proud of you!!

😊 Mrs. Shechter, Morah Hope, Morah Malka and 
Morah Dini

Girls’ Battle: 
Congratulations to the boys who read all 25 books 
for the 2020 Battle of the Books Competition;Chaya 
Bracha Cohen, Avigayil Heifetz, Ariella Titievsky, and 
Kira Wittlin.
 
Congratulations to the participants. 
Every one is a winner!

1st Place Pizza Read-ahs
Chaya Bracha Cohen
Meira Freedman
Raizy Schwimmer
Raya Volkov
 
2nd Place Eat, Sleep, Read, Repeat and Win
Yonit Finestone
Abby Schnell
Kira Wittlin
 
3rd Place Rock Star Readers
Hadassah Aronin
Ilanit Gutnicki
Shayna Kolsky
Lilly Kucher

Boys’ Battle: 
Congratulations to the boys who read all 25 books for 
the 2020 Battle of the Books Competition; Yehuda 
Abrams and Yaakov Tzvi Muchnik
 
Congratulations to all of the participants. 
Every one is a winner!

1st Place Demons
Eitan Magence
Eliyahu Simcha Polstein
Betzalel Shacter
Chaim Simon
 
2nd Place Dunkin Donuts 3.0
Shimmy Halpert
Yonatan Lesser
Levi Medow
Tzvi Yair Volkowitz

3rd Place No Name
Eli Estersohn
Gabe Nudman
Yakir Schwartz
Dovid Shacter

5th Grade Battle of the Books News

Kindergarten News



BY MRS. SCHUR

Wow wow, what a truly unique trimester this has 
been!  I would like to applaud my 5th grade girls 
for all their hard work throughout this challenging 
time, I know it was far from easy but they were 
outstanding!! Kol hakavod to ALL the students of 
Arie Crown, enjoy your much deserved summer.

5th Grade News Last day of 4th Grade at 
Rabbi Caplan’s house

BY MRS. DEANGELIS

BY MRS. GLICKMAN

What a week! What a trimester! What a year! These incredible young ladies worked hard in all ways. While at home, 
the Third Graders completed their entire Chicago unit — complete with research, essays, Chicago history, a virtual 
field trip, and culminating in the presentation of their Chicago projects at the Chicago Fair this week. Each project 
was original, exceptional, and well done! The girls were prepared and presented with style. What a way to end the 
year! In addition, throughout the year, these fabulous girls became wonderful readers and fabulous writers. They 
learned beautiful cursive, memorized multiplication and division like real mathematicians, and they welcomed the 
challenges, shining brightly all the way. These young ladies graduated Third Grade, and the first floor, in a different 
way from any other third grade in the past. They understood it wouldn’t be easy, but they succeeded. On to Fourth 
Grade with new adventures, new challenges, and new successes to achieve! Onward!

This week we had the 3B Chicago Fair over Zoom! 
The students taught the audience about different 
Chicago Landmarks and Chicago historical events! 
Some students even taught about Chicago’s 
history. The students presented their information 
in many different creative ways. There were many 
slideshows, posters and show boards, and even an 
original comic. The Chicago Fair was something 
you did not want to miss!

Learned all about the 
Sun/Summer! 🌞  🌞 

What a great way 
to end the school year!! 👍

3rd Grade Girls’ Chicago Fair
BY MS. OBERLANDER

Ms. Oberlander and Mrs. DeAngelis’s 3rd grade girls 
just completed their Chicago Zoom Fair! Each student 
had a chance to present topics of their choice on 
Chicago history and landmarks. There were: posters; 
Google Slides presentations; newspaper clippings; 
sidewalk chalk drawings; and so much creativity! Each 
student shared with enthusiasm, energy and pride. It 
was a wonderful success and experience!

3rd Grade News

3rd Grade Boys Chicago Fair News Silver Room 
Stay and Play News

Mrs. Aviva Lopin 
Zoom 

learning 
with 

Racheli Zundell! 



BY MS. DAYBOOK

BY MORAH MICHELLE 

To My Wonderful 2nd Grade 
(Well Technically 3rd Grade now) Boys,
Thank you so much for such a “Pawsome” School year!!! 
It has been such an incredible honor being your 2nd 
grade teacher and I am so proud of your amazing work 
and all that you accomplished this year. I know this 
year was definitely a challenging experience while we 
learned away from school during AC@Home learning.  
I am especially proud of your dedication and how hard 
you all worked. You taught me that the 2nd grade boys 
in Ms. Daybook’s class are capable of accomplishing 
anything!!! I remember the very first day of school and 
you were all so quiet and shy, (WOW, did that change 
quickly!!!!!) I will always remember this “Sunsational” year 
and all the fun we had together….. Our trip to the Dollar 
Tree, animal research, talking like Pirates, measuring 
mustaches, whole class Zoom sessions, individual Zoom 
sessions, Middos celebrations, Super Bowl celebration, 
100th day of school, what would you do if you were 
President, writing beautiful poetry, writing letters to 
friends and teachers, Middos Matter song, parasites in 
our class (Thanks to Mrs. Gelerinter for organizing the 
visit from the veterinarian), learning about money and 
Mr. Stern visiting our class, reading, reading and more 
reading all of our favorite books (too many to list, but 
“Pig The Pug” sure does come to mind!!!!!) Each and 
every day that we were together, and even while we 
were apart, you always demonstrated great Middos by 
being respectful, responsible and safe and by having so 
much dedication to your learning, dedication to your 
teachers, and dedication to each other. And now as 
I send you off to 3rd grade, I know that you are well 
prepared and that you will do a “PAWSOME” job. I 
know you will continue to grow in Middos and learning. 
I will miss you all so, so, much!!!! Please be sure to visit 
when you are in 3rd grade!!!!  Wishing you the best of 
luck in 3rd grade and beyond. Please remember Baby 
Bruno, Rocky and Olivia’s message, “Good friends stick 
together and look out for each other!!!!” And most 
importantly “Stay safe!!!!”
Love The Proudest Teacher In the Universe!!!!
Ms. Daybook

We’ve had a wonderful end of the year learning 
all about Community Helpers! We had video visits 
from an EMT, a Police Officer, an Auto Mechanic, 
Nurses, a Veterinary Surgeon, a Skokie Public 
Librarian, a Dentist, and an Occupational Therapist! 
We had a blast learning about all these people in 
our community who help us every day and doing 
fun projects and activities to learn more!! What a 
great way to end a fabulous year!

Mazel Tov to our FINAL Kriah Raffle winners for 
2020!!!!!
The results are in and we are so proud of everyone’s 
hard work and efforts!  Keep up the great work 
and keep us proud! Thank you to our incredible 
Kriah Staff for all the hard work that was put in 
to help our students grow and accomplish their 
reading.  Have a great summer!
Mrs. Rosenbaum

Final Winners:
Your prize is waiting to be picked up at 
Main Pizza-Chalavi.
Dovid Barnatan
Binyomin Aryeh Cohen
Moshe Ben-Porat
Yogi Friedman
Elisha Garden
Menachem Steinberg
Shaya Sweet
Daniel Titevsky

Mia Campbell
Chaya Brocha Cohen
Miriam Garden
Avigail Goldberg

The following students may still pick up their 
prizes at Main Pizza-Chalavi as well.
Menachem Appel
Michoel Goldwag
Yehuda Goldstein
Manny Ida 

Avigail Heifetz
Dina Osgood

2nd Grade News

Plum Room News

Mrs. Rosenbaum’s Kriyah News



Yes, I just made up that name. Creative, no? I know, 
I’m not very good at thinking of cool titles.
I am, however, VERY proud of all my 2nd & 3rd 
grade Kriah students! You’ve all worked SO hard 
to master the Kriah rules, and you’ve all advanced 
tremendously! Once schooling switched to remote, 
the Kriah hotline was sizzling like hot cakes on a 
griddle (great, now I’m hungry. Hang on, let me 
go grab a snack). Hundreds of messages came in 
over the past few months, and I enjoyed listening 
to each one of them! The students I’ve been 
working with over Zoom (yes, I’m also a first time 
Zoomer, and yes, the students know how to use 
Zoom better than I do) have been EXTREMELY 
dedicated, calling from Wisconsin, Indiana, and 
Arizona! Even leaving the trampoline, swimming 
pool, or whatever other fun stuff they were busy 
with to do their Kriah Zoom sessions!
I can’t wait to see all of you again, Be’ezras Hashem 
back at 4600 Main St. (I’ve had enough of Zoom) 
in September!
Have a healthy & Geshmake summer,
R’ Rosenfeld

What can I say?!
Today is our last K105 day!
The time has flown, just run away,
Yet friendships last and lessons stay.
It’s been such fun, and hope that you
Will stay in touch, all summer through.
Your children, so creative and bright,
Are full of joy and shine such light!
I will miss them very much, it’s true.
Much nachas forever may they bring to you!

R’ Rosenfeld’s Kriah Korner Morah Chaya’s K105

WWee  ttooookk  tthhee  
MMeecchhaanniicc    

cchhaalllleennggee  aanndd  
ccrreeaatteedd  oouurr  
oowwnn  ccaarrss!!  

CCoommmmuunniittyy  HHeellppeerrss  WWeeeekk!!  

Kindergarten 
Joint Zoom

Kindergarten Drive-By Graduation

Menachem Appel, 
Andy Warhol Art Physical Education News

By Mrs. Jedd and Mrs. Meged

We hope you have a safe, happy and healthy summer! 

We will keep all of our PE google classroom pages up during the 

summer if you missed any activities posted there. 

PE Kindergarten - grade 2

code: e3yc2e5 

PE Girls grades 3-5

code: thg6sk5

PE Girls grades 6-8

code: a4woqaq

PE Boys grades 3-5

code: mfv53dy

PE Boys grades 6-8

code: emndsda



The yeladim of all of the Kindergarten classes made a 
very special end of year project this week! The Moros 
dropped off a package to each child with supplies to 
make beautiful Hebrew name banners using a method 
called tissue paper release. After writing their names, 
the children covered their banners with colorful squares 
of tissue paper and then painted them with clear water, 
releasing the colors from the tissue paper onto the 
banners! The results are colorful and decorative!

Now that the school year is over, we are asking 
families to return all remaining borrowed Arie Crown 
library books to either of the following home drop-
off spots. When you drop off the books, please 
make sure that they are in a plastic bag marked with 
your family’s name. Thank you to the families who 
have already returned their books!  
If you would like a list of specific book titles that are 
checked out to your child’s account, please email 
Library@ariecrown.org. Any other questions can be 
directed to Rivka Kleinman (RKleinman@ariecrown.
org) for English Library or to Adina Aberman 
(AAberman@ariecrown.org) for Hebrew Library.
Have a wonderful summer!  

Locations:
Mrs. Kleinman 
2916 W. Estes, Chicago (side entrance)

Mrs. Dworkin
1915 Westleigh Drive, Glenview  (in Heatherfield 
subdivision, off of Willow and Waukegan)    

Dates:  Sunday, June 14th & Monday, June 15th

Hours: 9:00am - 6:00pm

Kindergarten News Library Book Returns

4th Grade Boys State Fair

8th Grade 
Graduation



The Arie Crown Family would like to extend a Mazel Tov to:

Births
*Mr. and Mrs. Tzvi and Nechama Cooper on the birth of their son. 

Mazel Tov to the grandparents, Mrs. Barbara Cooper and Mr. and 

Mrs. Harvey and Miriam Schiller; and great-grandmother, Mrs. Elinor 

Kaplan.

*Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Holman, Mr. Joel Meystel and Mr. and Mrs. 

Shmarya Shoshani on the birth of their grandson, born to Mr. and 

Mrs. Eli and Yali Meystel. Mazel Tov to the great-grandparents, 

Rebbitzen Lee Glickman and Dr. and Mrs. Avraham Brandes.

*Mr. and Mrs. Jordan and Sue Klein on the birth of their 

granddaughter, born to Mr. and Mrs. Phil and Shira (class of ‘06) 

Marcus.

*Mrs. Esther Osias on the birth of her great-granddaughter, born to 

Mr. and Mrs. Tuli and Reizel Ashlag.

Engagements
*Mr. and Mrs. Avigdor and Ahuva Horowitz and Mr. and Mrs. Dov and 

Amy Carl on the engagement of their children, Efrat (class of ‘12) to 

Matthew. Mazel Tov to the grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Yaacov and 

Charlotte Horowitz and Mr. and Mrs. Dov and Pamela Solomon, and 

Mr. and Mrs. David and Micki Carl.

*Dr. and Mrs. Yigal and Donna Yahav on the engagement of their 

daughter, Ariella (class of ‘09) to Beni Banbahji. Mazel Tov to the 

grandparents, Mrs. Sarah Yahav and Mr. and Mrs. Irving and Sharon 

Wishner.

Bar/Bas Mitzvahs
*Mrs. Yocheved Baver on the Bar Mitzvah of her son, Bibi. Mazel Tov 

to the grandmothers, Mrs. Sarah Baver and Mrs. Miriam Baver.

*Mr. and Mrs. Sruli and Naomi Lopin on the upcoming Bas Mitzvah 

of their daughter, Raeli. Mazel Tov to the grandparents, Rabbi Paul 

Lopin and Mr. and Mrs. Daniel and Hope Weiss.

*Mrs. Ruth Siegal on the Bar Mitzvah of her great-grandson, 

Mordechai Leib Kenzer. Mazel Tov to the parents, Rabbi and Mrs. Avi 

and Esther Friedman; and grandparents, Rabbi and Mrs. Moshe and 

Malka Kenzer and Dr. and Mrs. Robert and Ellen Friedman.

WHILE OUR STUDENTS ARE NOT ABLE TO LEARN TOGETHER IN PERSON, MAY THEIR REMOTE LEARNING CONTINUE TO SERVE AS A ZECHUS FOR KLAL YISRAEL. 

Day of Learning

Thank you to Pinchas and Pauline Eisenbach and Family for dedicating 

Thursday’s learning, June 7-12 Sivan L’iluy Nishmas Harav Yosef Ben Harav 

Shimon Hoffman ZT”L, on his Yartzeit on י״ב סיון.

This week’s learning, Monday-Wednesday, June 8-10, 16-18 Sivan, 

is dedicated in honor of Mr. Lester Crown, 

on the occasion of his 95th birthday. 

With gratitude and thanks from Arie Crown Hebrew Day School.

Congratulations to the Middos Matter winners from last week!

Yaakov Avner  •  Abie Barnett  •  Dovid Barnett  •  Bailey Chinn  •  Chaya Bracha Cohen

Ezra Cohen  •  Bonnie Dayan  •  Binyamin Dubovick  •  Eitan Falk  •  Yackov Frank

Asher Freedman  •  Alex Gelerinter  •  Tova Roos Goldberg  •  Ahuva Israel  •  Shevy Joseph

Dana Kalutsky  •  Maayan Kohanchi  •  Shari Kohn  •  Devorah Leeba Landsman  •  Eliyahu Mirestzky

Gabriel Nudman  •  Lily Nussbaum  •  Zehava Piltz  •  Maya Rosen  •  Shlomo Ross  •  Meira Safirstein

Lior Schwartz  •  Yakir Schwartz  •  Dana Stein  •  Zahava Volkov  •  Devorah Winner  •  Aharon Zisook

Congratulations to the Golden Ticket Winners

Mrs. Chris Calandra, Mrs. Debbie Jedd, Mrs. Farah Qadri, and Mrs. Rutie Zuckerman

MIDDOS MATTER CORNER


